
 

LFP Newsletter #2023-28 / Swimming Pool Inspection, Guest Parking Reminder and Board Vacancy 
 
A complete listing of the Governing Documents and Rules and Regulations for Lafayette Place can be 
found at our website, www.lafayetteplace.net. 

  

SWIMMING POOL 

INSPECTION 

Our swimming pool was 
inspected on Wednesday of 

this week by the City of San 
Antonio (inspection report is 

attached for your 
information). 

  

The chlorine level in the pool 

was slightly higher than 
normal, so we were advised 

to close the pool for an hour 
to allow the levels to drop. 

There is also an adjustment 
needed to the flow meter, so 

that it reflects in gallons the 

amount of water moving 
through the pool pump and 

filter. Our pool maintenance 
company has been advised of 

these two minor issues. 

  

All other requirements such 
as signing, proper pool gates, 

emergency phone, etc., were 
in place. 

  
IMPORTANT GUEST 

PARKING REMINDER 

In accordance with the new 

parking rules, which were sent out to everyone on July 4, 2023, effective Monday, 

August 7th, beginning at 12 midnight, any vehicles parked in a “Guest” parking spot 
must be registered at the office – please send a text to 210-705-9597 prior to 

midnight with your unit number, the make, model, and license plate of the vehicle, and 
how many nights the car will remain on the property.  

  

If a vehicle is not registered and is left overnight in a “Guest” spot, it will be subject to 

fines and/or towing. Residents should not park overnight in any guest spot. 

  

There have been some questions about why these procedures are being implemented. 
The Board, over the past year or more, had received many complaints about vehicles 

being left in guest spaces for months on end, and we have now found that some of 
those vehicles didn’t even belong to residents, but were vehicles that were stored here 

by friends or family of residents. 

  

http://www.lafayetteplace.net/


There are a total of 55 guest spaces, 13 of which have now been rented by residents 

who own more vehicles than their assigned number of parking spaces, leaving 42 
available guest spaces at this time. The Board will continue to monitor the guest 

parking situation, and we have identified several areas where additional guest parking 
can be installed, if needed. 

  

BOARD MEMBER VACANCY 

Board Member Joseph Barnes resigned on July 19th, leaving a vacancy on the Board. 

 

For those who may not be aware, the Lafayette Place Home Owner’s Association is a 
corporation, and the bylaws of the corporation require that the Association be managed 

by an elected board of directors. These volunteer board members are elected annually 
by the membership to conduct the business of the Association, and the Board has the 

sole legal authority to handle all the crucial functions. 

  

A property manager does not have the authority to conduct Association business, 

without the legal authority and supervision of the Board of Directors. Without the 
Board, utilities and vendors would not get paid, repairs would not be made, and 

eventually, Association business would come to a complete stop. 

  

We encourage unit owners to consider volunteering to fill this vacancy. Board Members 
are vital to the community by assisting with the supervising the maintenance of 

common areas, establishing budgets and ensuring fiscal responsibility, as well as 
enforcing the governing documents. 

  

Serving as a Board Member allows your voice to be heard and enables you to be an 

important part of the decision-making process. 

  

If you are interested in serving on the Board of Directors, please contact a current 
board member or the office at manager@lafayetteplace.net. 
 

Thank you. 
Linda Adams 

Community Manager 
Lafayette Place Homeowners Association 

 


